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C o n g r a t u l a t i o n s…
On your Conversion!
Brayan Hernandez


Travis Peltier


James Frazier




   Dominic Fronzaglio




     



Vinny Errico
            






















Coronado Station
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                  On Your Retirement!         Your Retirement!       Your Dedication to Our Branch
                            Bobby Thomas                         Alice  Leon                                  Ross Phillips                                                                          
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President’s Report
Dear Brothers and Sisters,

As the new year begins, I am reminded of how hard we all worked during the pandemic, elections, vast amount of parcels.  I hope we all have a better year in 2021.  I am thankful that so many of you have been spared catching Covid-19 as it presented in Tucson very hard.  In the District, we have 1,069 positive employees and 699 under observation for Covid-19. To the members that have lost family, due to Covid-19, or other conditions I send my deepest condolences and prayers.
The Senate did not pass the Family First Coronavirus Response Act which means that regular carriers who were positive Covid-19 after 12/31/2020 will have to use their own Sick, Annual, LWOP leave if they need to quarantine due to covid-19.  Postal Service will not cover the 80 hours of COVID-19 paid leave.  Hopefully after the new President Biden gets in office this will be first on his agenda.  In my opinion this has taken the safety net of families that cannot afford to stay home without a paycheck, and they will feel they have no choice but to go into work, even if they are sick. The only light to this is the vaccines are being rolled out, not fast enough, but at least we should be able to receive a Vaccine after the Phase 1B group has gone thru, so hang in there, our turn will come soon.  CCAs are still covered under the MOU for 80 hours of covid-19 paid leave.
M-01914 is the MOU for liberal changes to schedule and leave: this instructs managers and supervisors to allow liberal changes to schedule to accommodate employees who are dealing with child care issues related to the pandemic.  The MOU also provides for liberal sick leave usage for employees who are Sick and liberal Annual and LWOP to the extent operationally feasible that is covid-19 related, as scheduled leave as opposed to unscheduled leave, and directs that leave taken for Covid-19 related reasons during this time not be cited in discipline. 
The Gerald Gaskin Scholarship Application form is available at the branch office if you have a dependent child under the age of 23 of an active, retired or deceased Arizona NALC member.  The application for the Scholarship must be received by June 30th of the current year.  
Tentative Agreement on new Contract should be mailed soon, and you should be receiving it. When you receive it please take the time to read it, vote, and mail the ballot to National so they can count the ballots.  I believe it is a very good contract and once you have a chance to read it you will feel the same and vote yes.  NALC President Fredric Rolando and the NALC Executive Council unanimously recommended approval of the tentative settlement you can go to NALC.org and look at the tentative contract.
The Election Committee received an Appeal for the Branch Election, and they reported at the January Branch meeting they answered the Appeal January 4th, 2021.  As we receive information, we will inform the membership, at this time we are following the process.
Alice’s last day at the branch office was Friday the 15th, we had a potluck and presentation for her with an award and gifts.  Alice has been with the branch for five different president’s she has been the voice all the members hear when they call to the office. She has helped with the retiree’s luncheon, newsletter, and helping with tasks in the office. While I could go on as to all she has done for the branch office, the thing everyone will miss is knowing when they call it is her on the other line, willing to hear you and know she is concerned and/or happy for you.  I cannot say how much she will be missed by all of us and how happy we are that she will be able to spend time with her family enjoying her grandkids. The Branch and the staff at the office wish you the very best in the coming years. 
Stuart Love informed me his last day as Formal-A was January 2nd. I want to thank him for all the work he has done for the members in his many years at the branch.  He has always been at the branch since I can remember, and he has done a lot for members as a steward, Formal-A, Vice-President, and President.  I want to wish him all the very best in his plans and hope it involves some fun time with family and friends.  He has dedicated his time and efforts into the branch, and we all want to say, Thank you. My goal is to have several stewards trained so we have several members Formal-A qualified. 
Please make sure you are taking care of yourself and your family in the coming weeks.
In Solidarity

Kathy Walter

President
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Vice President Article
I would like to thank all those who voted for me as Vice President for your support and confidence in me. For those who did not vote for me I hope to earn your confidence, support, and trust. I just want to let you know that I am committed to doing the best I can for you, our union members. 
I hope everyone survived the holidays! I would like to thank you for your hard work and dedication in ensuring that the customers received their packages, mail, medication, etc. in a timely manner. Your delivers are critical and essential ser-vice to our customers and a lifetime for many. Your custom-ers are expressing their gratitude to you in every community we serve. Remember you provide a stable and calming presence. 

Happy New Year to everyone! Hope the new year has started out better for you and your family! Hopefully, with the vaccine for COVID-19 starting to roll out and being given to everyone who wants it. The virus will become less and less impact on our work and lives. 
However, in the coming year there will most likely be many more changes to the way that we do things in the Postal Service. We can only hope 2021 will bring more stability to our jobs and ensure that we keep our rights, benefits, and our quality of life. 

The stability begins with our tentative National Agreement. The tentative National Agreement took 17 months of con-tinued effort, concentrated teamwork and intense bargain-ing between NALC and USPS to reach. The new 44-month contract will cover the period from Sept. 20,2019 to May 20,2023. 

The contract was unanimously approved by the NALC Executive Council. It now is subject to ratification by active members of the union. Now all active Union City Letter Carriers will get to decide whether or not to accept this tentative agreement. A negative (No) vote would send the NALC and Postal Service back into interest arbitration proceeding. If we go back to interest arbitration, we may not get anything better, in fact it could be worse. Therefore, I would recommend a yes vote in favor of the tentative agreement. 
 The tentative contract vote material will be mailed to all active members of NALC in the next few weeks. The mail-ing will consist of a copy of the tentative contract and all associated MOUs along with the ratification ballot and instructions on voting. It will also include a mail back deadline date. 

I will briefly give a few highlights of the tentative contract. The agreement narrows the compensation gap between city carrier assistants (CCAs) and career letter carriers; providing a 24-month automatic conversion of CCAs to career status; creating a new Step P that will be $444 annually greater than the current top Step O; four regular general wage increases rating from 1.1 to 1.3 percent; seven cost-of-living adjustments (COLAs) increases (except CCAs); CCAs additional 1% each year for the four general increases); effective June 19, 2021, the CCA Step CC hourly pay rate (currently $17.79) will become the new entry step for newly hired CCAs eventually rising to $19.33 per hour over the term of the agreement; and backpay. 

A full backpay calculation for all the letter carriers (career and CCAs), covering all paid hours since the expiration of the 2016-2019 contract, will be made as soon practicable after the contract is ratified. These backpay calculations will include the Nov. 23,2019 and Nov. 20,2020, general wage increases (plus the 1% additional increase for CCAs on those dates) and the January 2020 and July 2020 COLAs for career letter carriers. 

It will take some time for the Postal Service to complete the more than 205,000 backpay calculations, so it is impossible to know the exact pay period in which back pay will be issued. Carriers who have retired since September 2019 will receive the back pay for hours worked up until their retire-ment and their annuities will be adjusted accordingly. (De-pending on their retirees date of retirement, it is possible that the two COLAs and the two general wage increases may slightly raise their high-3 average salary and, therefore, their monthly annuities.)
Again, I recommend a yes vote for the new contract. 

Please use your face coverings and keep six (6) feet social distance in the office and in public. Your safety and wellness are of the utmost importance for you and your family!
Fraternally,

Mark Follet
Vice President

TUCSON PREMIUM TAX LLC
2030 E BROADWAY BLVD SUITE 11
TUCSON, AZ 85719
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Own and operated by a Sun Station carrier and NALC member with
Years of experience in TAX PREPARATION, BOOKKEEPING and ACCOUNTING
Experience in Individual and Business Returns, e.g., Rentals, Self Employed, Partnerships and Corporations
Article I. % OFF [image: image7.jpg]



WHAT YOU PAID LAST YEAR FOR TAX PREPARATION
Call for appointment at (520) 271-0534
Office open all year, evenings and weekends for your convenience by appointment.
I offer the same or similar services as the larger tax companies. These includes bank service and e file but with a better and more personal experience with access to other financial services as needed.
*Offer good for New Customers showing a receipt to another Firm or Tax Preparer.
Paid AD

Contract Talk

The 2021 Leave Year is upon us and the process for annual leave in Tucson should be occurring in your station. The beginning date of the new annual leave year is the first full pay period in the new calendar year. 
On February 1, 2021, your Union Steward and Management should be meeting to determine the leave quota for your station for the upcoming leave year. The leave quota for the Tucson Installation is 12% of the career letter carriers and the CCAs on the station rolls as of February 1 of each year. 
During the months of June, July, August, the leave quota is 12%. Management may accept Choice Vacation bidding leave submissions beginning February 1, 2021 and leave applications for choice vacation bidding must be submitted no later than close of business on March 1, 2021. 
Each carrier may make the following selections during the Choice Vacation bidding: (1) One day 5-period or two 5-day periods (2) One 10-day period (3) One 10-day period and one 5-day period (4) One 15-day period. No employee may be scheduled in excess of entitled choice selection leave if such scheduling deprives another employee of an entitled choice during the choice selection period. 
Vacation Selection period shall be by bidding seniority within each unit. Employees ineligible by seniority for their choice selection(s) shall be consulted and allowed another choice before scheduling junior employees for annual leave during the choice selection period. 
Submission for Annual leave should be done in triplicate on PS Form 3971. One copy is your receipt of submission. The second copy of PS Form 3971 will show the action taken (approved/disapproved) and to be returned to the employee no later than April 1st. The third copy is for management’s copy. 
Requests for annual leave for full week leave periods, after the completion of the Choice Vacation Selection period, are limited only by the individual employee’s leave balance and the leave (%) quota. These non-choice submissions begin each April 1st and may be submitted up to the close of business of the Tuesday prior to the affected service week. The above was extracted from the Tucson Local Memorandum of Understanding. 
City Letter Carriers at the Associate Offices, please check with your Local Memorandum of Understanding and your office Steward. 

In Solidarity, 

Mark Follet

Vice President/ Coronado Station Steward
[image: image8.jpg]|

- - ATy,
i b





Karen Harrington 
   Received a gift card for helping the branch and volunteering on her days off. 
                   Meeting Dates

BRANCH MEETING -
Thursday, 



February 4, 2021 @ 7:00 pm


STEWARDS MEETING -
Thursday, 



February 18, 2021 @ 5:30 pm


E-BOARD MEETING - Thursday, 




February 25, 2021 @ 6:00  pm
Chaplain’s Corner

Prayers Are The Stairs To God
Prayer  are the stairs

We must climb every day

If we would reach God

There is no other way,

For we learn to know God

When we meet Him in prayer

And ask Him to lighten

Our burden of care-

So start in the morning

And though the way’s steep,

Climb ever upward

Til your eyes close in sleep-

For prayers are the stairs 

That lead to the Lord,

And to meet Him In prayer

Is the climbers reward.

Heart Gifts from Helen Steiner Rice. 

Happy New Year

Chaplain

Rick Evans

520-248-9643
Condolences

Linda Robertson for the loss of your Brother and your Sister-in-law’s Father.
Family of Allen Rathbun.

Mike Donnelly on the loss of your Mother.

Family of John Mogren.

***

Health Benefit Report

How to Boost Immunity This Winter  
Nothing can guarantee you won't catch a cold, the flu, or the coronavirus this winter. But certain foods can bolster your immune system to help you more effectively fend off germs. "The more colorful your produce, the better, because the compounds that create those bright green, red, yellow, and orange shades are antioxidants," says Chaya Lee Charles, RDN. Antioxidants- such as vitamins A (in the form of beta carotene) and C- protect immune cells from damaging oxidation.

"Vitamin A helps regulate the immune system and protects against infections by keeping skin and tissues in the mouth, stomach, intestines, and respiratory system healthy," says Lauri Wright, PhD. And it's easy to get in vegetables, such as sweet potatoes, carrots, broccoli, spinach, and red bell peppers, that are plentiful all winter.

Citrus fruits are a great source of vitamin C, which stimulates production of infection-fighting antibodies.
The best of health to you and yours,


 Bruce Jenkins
 Health Benefits Representative.

Gerald Patrick Gaskin Scholarship 
Application Form:
Please accept my application for the Gerald Patrick Gaskin Scholarship sponsored by the Arizona State Association of Letter Carriers (ASALC).  I am a dependant child under the age of 23 of an active, retired, or deceased ASALC member.

Letter Carrier (Name): __________________________________________________

Applicant Name: __________________________________________________

Social Security Number: __________________________________________________

Applicant Address:   Street _________________________________________

City _____________________State_________ 
Zip Code_________

Phone Number:   (_______)________________________________
___________________________________ 

Signature of Applicant




           Date

(Certifies that all rules and regulations are understood and agreed to.)

Branch Number: _____________    
Branch City/Name: ____________________________
Signature of Branch President or Secretary                                     Date           

(Certifies member is in good standing.)

THE FOLLOWING MUST ACCOMPANY THE APPLICATION:

· PROOF OF AGE

· PROOF OF ACCEPTANCE TO
ACCREDITED COLLEGE, OF CURRENT YEAR

Application must be received by June 30th, of current year.
MAIL APPLICATION TO:
Gerald Gaskin Scholarship Committee

C/O NALC Branch 704
2950 N. Country Club Road

Tucson, AZ. 85716-1912
Gerald Patrick Gaskin Scholarship Fund Criteria

ELEGIBILITY:
· Applicant must be a dependent child under the age of 23 of an active, retired, or deceased Arizona NALC member.

· Applicant must be a high school senior, a junior nearing completion of his/her junior year or a graduate of High School or equivalent (GED) or attending an accredited college, community college, trade school, or higher education (undergraduate) at the time of submitting the scholarship application.

· In the case of a junior applying, they will be required to submit not only grade transcripts for the junior year ending, but must submit a timely grade transcript for their senior year.

· Applications must be submitted on form or copy of form provided by the Arizona State Association of Letter Carriers.
REQUIREMENTS:
· Applicants must show proof of acceptance to an accredited college or trade school.

· Applications must be received before the last day of June.

· Applicants must show proof of age.

· Applicants must receive the endorsement of the President or Secretary of the Branch in which they claim eligibility.

REGULATIONS:
· The State Association shall fund $1,000.00 to the scholarship per year and there will be a minimum of 1 scholarship awarded on a yearly basis.

· All funds shall be awarded after acceptance to school of applicant’s choice.

· The funds shall be made payable to both the student and the school.

· The scholarship committee shall review all applications to assure that all criteria have been followed and met.  The decision of the scholarship committee shall be final.

· In the event the student withdraws from school all monies shall be returned to the scholarship fund.  Any exceptions must be reviewed and approved by the committee.  Scholarships not used within one year of the drawing date shall be returned to the scholarship fund.

· If the NALC member withdraws from the union, applies for or enters supervision, or terminates employment with the Postal Service then the scholarship will be cancelled.  Children of 204-B’s are excluded from making application for 2 years following his/her qualifying letter carrier’s return to the craft.

· Prior scholarship winners shall not be allowed to re-apply in future scholarship campaigns.  

· The Scholarship Committee shall award the scholarships by random drawing of all eligible applicants.  The drawing shall be held at such time as selected by the committee.
· Two alternates shall be drawn in the event that the scholarship winner is later ruled ineligible.  The alternate’s names will not be disclosed.
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                                         SHOP  STEWARDS
	VACANT
	BISBEE
	520-432-2626

	RAY DEVELLIN
	CASA GRANDE
	520-836-7221

	KIMBERLY DAVIS
	CASAS ADOBES
	531-0693

	VINCE TRUJILLO
	CHERRYBELL
	388-5182

	MICHAEL DURAN
	COOLIDGE
	520-723-3011

	MARK FOLLET
	CORONADO
	571-7245

	DIMAS GONZALEZ
	CORONADO
	571-7279

	JOE SCARAMELLA
	DESERT FOOTHILLS
	615-9032

	BARBARA MADDUX
	DOUGLAS
	520-634-3631

	TIFFANY EGGERT
	FT LOWELL
	290-9723

	VACANT
	GLOBE
	928-425-2381

	VACANT
	GREEN VALLEY
	648-0095

	LILLIAN VALDEZ
	MISSION
	889-8828

	KAREN HERRINGTON
	MOUNTAIN VIEW
	744-7097

	VINNY ERRICO
	RINCON
	  296-2816

	VACANT
	RINCON
	296-1279

	AL MARTINEZ
	SAFFORD
	928-428-0220

	JENNIFER BRANUM
	SAN MANUEL
	520-385-9341

	ALEXIS PADILLA
	SAN XAVIER
	883-3284

	AL MARTINEZ
	SIERRA VISTA
	520-458-0554

	KERK YOUNG
	SILVERBELL
	388-9257

	ALFREDO DELGADO
	SILVERBELL
	388-9572

	JC MENA
	SUN
	881-1276

	TONY RODRIGUEZ
	SUN
	881-1254

	VACANT
	WILLCOX
	520-384-2689   
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Branch Meeting Thursday February 4, 2021 is to begin promptly at 7:00 p.m. Please call Office to make your reservations to attend in person or call us with your email address information if you plan on attending remotely via the Web-X. 


*Reservations must be made every month.*














Attention Postmaster, 1 Monthly issue consisting of at least, 


25% non-advertising matter in each issue of the Carl J. Kennedy 


Branch 704, The Letter Carrier Reporter Volume 2021-02 Issue #02


Organization: National Association of Letter Carriers,


2950 N. Country Club Road, Tucson, AZ   85716-1912
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